Elizabeth Park & Rec
Regular Meeting of the Board
January 19, 2021
CJ Park Pavilion
I. Call to Order 7:05pm/Roll Call: JC Cook, Doug Severinsen, Kelly Moffatt, Dondi Connelley Others: Mike Barney
II.  Approval of Minutes – Regular Meeting on December 8th 2020.  Kelly makes a motion to approve, Doug 2nds, all in favor.
III.
IV. Communications to the Board – none
V. Continued Business	
	-Project Updates – Sign is waiting on IREA, they said 12 weeks, will be sooner if possible.  RFP is out for the master plan of the rec center, engineering, infrastructure, camp ground work as well.  Mike is meeting with some contractor’s tomorrow afternoon.  They will go over the RFP and land layout.  This will include design of the rec center and CJ master plan.  Received bids for concrete work for the new trail to extend the trail that the town did.  Got the building permit for the restrooms submitted, hopefully the permit will be back in the next week or so.  All of the land we purchased isn’t zoned appropriately, so there are some fees that will be incurred because of this.  This is for the prairie lawn shelter and whatever improvements we do to the property.
VI.  New Business
	-GOCO Resilient Communities Grant Submission – this is for smaller communities, this will be submitted February 2nd and will come back March 12th.  This grant is for about $187,500.  We did not get the grant for the fencing project we put in with the youth corp.
VII.  Legislative Matters
	-None
VIII.  Report of Administrator and Staff
	-Budget Report – Revenues ended at $1,065,554 for admin.  Expenses were $565,084 for admin. Maintenance expenses were $125,844.  Program revenue was $123,501 and expenses were $74,083.  Capital improvements spent a total of $426,884.  Total revenues were $1,189,055 and total expenses were $1,197,609.  As of 1/15/21 the bank balance is $688,886.
	-Maintenance Report – normal maintenance duties, truck maintenance, etc.
	-Programs Report – Received communication from the state about how we can offer youth 0sports in the coming months.  Lots of rules, participants cannot use the same facilities, including restrooms.  Rebecca was thinking about a port-a-potty at each location.  That would be 6 port-a-potties for a few months.  Cost would be about $2340.00 more per season.  Soccer, baseball, and softball would start in May.  Hoping that will give enough time to see if we can actually have a season.  All spectators will need to wear masks, paint orange lines 6 feet apart to keep people compliant.  We will keep cleaning solution and towels to wipe down game balls and dugouts, etc.  Rebecca is asking the board if we should raise fees to cover port-a-potty costs, or keep them the same.  Board says to keep the fees the same for this year.  Events will depend upon the level the county is in, we will have to go with the flow.   
IX.  Other Matters – Legacy is going to take the Wild Point Park.  This will be done the end of the month.
X.  Adjournment – Kelly makes a motion to adjourn at 8:00pm
